Peace and Social Concerns committee meeting,  6/24/13
Present: Andy, George M, Dan, Andrea, Carol, Roger, Susan

After a time of opening worship, Andy invited us to reflect on the dynamic tension between action and reflection.

George agreed to assume oversight for Ann Levinger’s transportation to our meetings, consulting with Peggy and Ann as needed.

Roger agreed to write a newsletter item about our regular meetings and inviting Friends to join us.

We hope that at least once a month, probably on the 4th or 5th Sundays, there should be an FCNL-type announcement, for which we hope Beth will take responsibility.  We believe that Georgana can play a very useful role in aiding or prompting Beth on this.  If Beth will be away, others on our committee stand ready to help.

Roger reported that the Peace Pilgrim event, held at and cosponsored by the Amherst Congregational Church, was a great success with 43 people attending the presentation about that remarkable peace walker.  The presentation was well received.

The film series concluded in June with the Amandla grand finale - a potluck, a brief concert, and then a showing of “Amandla: A Revolution in Four Parts.”  In July we will see if any of us will step forward to manage the film series next year, which should be held during the early-sunset months, perhaps starting in November, to effectively use Roger’s low-power projector.
Andrea came with a concern that some of her peers in the psychology profession are involved with torture, for example in Guantanamo.  We agreed to take this on as an issue.  Andrea offered to announce and use this as the topic for the letter-writing on July 14, and she provided useful materials for that.  She will email these materials to Andy who will put them on the listserv.  Roger and Andy will assist with the letter-writing.  The letters written on July 14 will be mailed, not faxed, since they will go to state officials.  Andrea mentioned a movie which bears on the issue, which we may be able to show it in the fall.  
Susan spoke of the Source-to-Sea cleanup service project.  It is an annual cleanup of the Connecticut River, an October weekend event picking up debris, in which she has participated before.  She recommended that we join existing groups, probably one in Franklin County and one in Hampshire, rather than forming our own.  Susan will write a “save the date” item for the newsletter and she offered to be the facilitator of our Franklin County contingent.  She will do some planning about this project for our July meeting.

Andy agreed to create the annual report, if possible in time for the July meeting for business.
Andy offered to convene meetings on Sundays in July and August to continue the discussion of race and class issues.  He will notify George of the dates, for entry into the newsletter.

We felt that the Dime-a-Gallon fund has served its purpose of bringing the issue to Friends’ attention, and we will propose to the meeting for business that the fund be laid down (or, just announce that it has been laid down.)  It was initiated at the suggestion of the Climate Witness Committee, or actually its predecessor the Climate Consciousness group, but the proposal to MtToby’s business meeting in June 2012 came from our committee.
We want to be sure that our committee meetings are regularly mentioned in the newsletter’s calendar, and in the fall we will think more about how to arrange that.
Our committee will not meet in August.

The meeting closed with Friends commenting on satisfying aspects of the meeting, and then a time of silence.
